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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
FEDERAL LABOR RELATIONS AUTHORITY 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20424 
 

April 9, 2025 
 

INSPECTOR GENERAL 
 

 
Dear Chairman Kiko and Members Grundmann and Wagner: 

I am pleased to submit the Office of Inspector General’s (OIG) 73rd Semiannual Report 
to Congress prepared in accordance with the requirements of the Inspector General Act 
of 1978, as amended (hereafter referred to as the IG Act). This report covers audits, 
investigations, and other reviews conducted by the OIG from October 1, 2024 through 
March 31, 2025.  

Please note that section 405(c) of the IG Act provides that the semiannual report must 
be transmitted by the establishment head to the appropriate committees and 
subcommittees of the Congress within 30 days after receipt of the report, together with 
a report by the establishment head as set forth in section 405(c)(1)-(5).  

During this reporting period, the OIG completed one audit and conducted three reviews. 
Further information regarding these matters can be found in the enclosed report.  

The OIG hotline maintained a high volume of inquiries, receiving a total of 564 hotline 
inquiries. The OIG closed one investigation during this period. Additionally, we 
responded to 12 of the 13 requests made under the Freedom of Information Act.  

The OIG appreciates the support of the Federal Labor Relations Authority (FLRA) in our 
efforts to provide independent oversight of its programs and operations. I look forward 
to working with the FLRA and Congress to improve the Authority’s operations in the 
future. 

Respectfully, 

 
Dana A. Rooney 
Inspector General 

Enclosure 

cc: Michael Jeffries, Executive Director   
































